WSU Sustainability & the Environment Committee

Meeting

DATE, TIME, & LOCATION:
Friday, October 2, 2009, 2:10-3:10pm, Lighty 405
                            ATTENDEES:      Andy Ford, David Greenwood, Chad Kruger, Nick Lovrich, Terry Baxter-Potter, Dwight Hagihara, Rich Heath, Terry Ryan, Achille Davisson, Leif Moon-Nielson, David Vencis, Marty O’Malley, John Reed, Gary Coyle, Dennis Gransbery, Jamie Bentley, and Shawn Hoch
1. Call to Order – Dwight Hagihara Committee Interim Administrator
2. Approval of July 10, 2009 Minutes – Dwight

Minutes approved.

3. Greenhouse Gas Inventory and Climate Action Plan  Update - Marty O’Malley, Andy Ford, Terry Ryan, Chad Kruger, Nick Lovrich

Climate Action Plan 
An outline of the Climate Action Plan was sent to committee members with the last meeting minutes. The committee was reminded that a draft is due January 15, 2010 to the President’s Climate Commitment.

 Marty gave a presentation summarizing the schedule for Green House Gas Inventory reporting and development of Climate Action Planning (see attachment).  Marty will work with Dwight’s EMS/ Sustainability class, WSU Parking,  Transportation and Visitor Center Services to conduct a commuter survey to provide more accurate data for WSU’s Greenhouse Gas Inventory. 
Everyone on the committee was encouraged to write and email paragraphs for the Climate Action Plan (CAP). Paragraphs can be emailed to Marty or Dwight. 
Terry Ryan volunteered to write about energy conservation efforts.  He suggested that that reducing WSU’s carbon foot print and energy costs can be as simple as turning off lights in unoccupied rooms, consolidating the use of rooms into a few buildings so entire buildings can be “shut down” or zoned to save energy. All conservation efforts add up. 
· Jamie Bentley will contribute information on the Green Bike Program. 

· Terry Baxter Potter will write something about the LEEDS Building standard at WSU. 
· Dr. Ford and Dr. Lovrich will create a survey to measure business travel and the effect from the new travel restrictions and the use of tele- and video training and conferencing. 
· The students will identify what they will contribute next month.
4. Dining and Catering Compostable Products - Gary Coyle
Gary Coyle and Shawn Hoch presented sustainable practices and compostable products used by WSU Dining Services. Dining Services is a leader in sustainability and supports the sustainability initiative by using locally grown food, sustainable products and bio-degradable products and the WSU Compost Facility. 
They recently received the 2009 Most Innovative Nutrition Program award, from the National Association of College and University Food Services.  They have developed a healthy choices logo for menu items at WSU dining services. Local businesses are also beginning to identify healthy choices on their menu.
WSU has several links to Sheppard’s Grain Bakery.  WSU researchers developed the strain of wheat used in Sheppard’s Grain. That strain requires less tilling and fewer chemicals, which protects the environment.  The local economy is also strengthened because the grain is milled in Spokane. WSU Housing and Dining Services buys bread from Sheppard’s Grain and has also partnered with a minority owned and operated Spokane tortilla company for Carlita’s Mexican restaurant in the CUB.  Both businesses are growing in large part due to their relationship with WSU.  Dining services website has information about their symbiotic relationship between research, regional businesses, and healthy food being served at WSU. 

The costs of the compostable and biodegradable sustainable products are dropping as demand increases.  Large suppliers of food service products are learning from smaller companies about sustainable products as they are taking market share.  This competition has led to better prices which resulted in a $600,000 cost reduction for compostable dining service products due to the efforts of Shawn Hoch, who researched and found the best products at the best prices.  He also found an American company that produces the compostable products at a competitive price, instead of using Chinese products which have to be shipped to Pullman.  Using the American company reduces the carbon foot print. 
5. Open Discussion:

Tour of Olympia Ave. Residence Hall –Terry Baxter Potter
A reminder was given about the tour of the Olympia Ave. tour after the next meeting.  Terry Baxter Potter will coordinate the tour.

NEXT MEETING: November 6, 2009 – Lighty 405 – 2:10-3:10pm
Tour of the Olympia Ave. Residence Hall to follow the meeting at 3:30pm


